
Fire, Police, Service, Engineering, 

and Code Enforcement Council Committee 

November 6, 2017 

 

Attendees: Councilmembers McDaniel, Smiley-Robertson, and Ranz.  Fire Chief Hauck, Police 

Chief Korte.  Also attending were Building Commissioner Mercer, Village Fiscal Officer Carracci, 

and resident Stiney Vonderhaar . 

 

Meeting called to order at 4:00 p.m. 

 

FIRE: Nothing new to report this month. 

 

POLICE:  Lt. Joe Asbrock and Officer Kevin Wedig have begun the initial preparatory work to 

begin trapping coyotes in the designated areas. Lt. Jeff McDaniels is having rotator cuff surgery and 

will be out approximately 2 to 4 months – pending approval from Councilperson McDaniels ! 

 

SERVICE / ENGINEERING: ODOT has delayed the Reading Rd. project until next spring. The 

installation of the new streetlights on Briton Trail has not yet been scheduled by Duke Energy. 

Tim Hammonds will be out the rest of this year for knee replacement surgery. Full report is on 

Google drive. 

 

CODE ENFORCEMENT:  A letter has been sent out to a possible new residential rental property. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS: Mrs. Carracci passed out 2018 budget books to the 3 councilmembers.  The revision 

of the personnel code is nearing completion and should be presented to council at the December committee 

meetings with a first reading hopefully at the December Council meeting. There will be two locations on 

campus where campaign signs will be permitted on election day.  Mr. Elmer informed the committee that it 

appears the former Homers building  is under lease for a possible conference & banquet center / adult 

nightclub / possible bar. 

 

 

At 4:50 p.m. a motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. Smiley-Robertson and seconded                                   

by Mrs. McDaniels. 

 

                  

 

 

 


